
 

Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest. Take my yoke upon you  
and learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your souls.  

For my yoke is easy and my burden is light. Mathew 11:28-30 
 

Dear friends  
 

We have been realizing that a strong wave of fatigue is rolling towards us with so many people saying “I am taking a 
break”. We hear this sentence wherever we go. In my opinion it is not the work for the kingdom of God that tires us, 
but life around us demands everything from us!!! 
Jesus says to all who are tired and discouraged: “Come to me!” => That may also mean that we are not as close to 
Jesus anymore and that is why we are discouraged and tired. = Jesus is our source! HE has 
fresh water all the time, HE provides new strength and hope!!! 
 
Our family is so grateful to have felt God’s goodness and His peace (we felt carried by God), 
despite huge challenges throughout this past summer with groups and local teams as well as 
teams from abroad. He teaches us to ”stand on His word” – and our faith will be tested like 
gold in fire – and not to worry about tomorrow, = because He carries our burdens if we are 
led by His Holy Spirit! 
It was a miracle when a church from Scotland that we have been friends with for years, like  
a piece of a puzzle at the right time and the right place, asked us in June: “Do you have a  
construction project? We have money, but only for a construction project!” We were a  
little shocked in the beginning, because we stopped building a long time ago, but when we 
thought about it, the Holy Spirit reminded us of “the pantry”. We had left the back end of 
the building with bare brickwork for that purpose. So, we confirmed and soon received 
3000€. Watching the process was amazing: Digging and pouring foundations, building walls, 
roofing and plastering in and outside happened within 3 weeks. The pantry was finished right 
before the first camp at the end of June. And now we cannot imagine having worked without 
it for so long. Such a blessing! 
 
Our Church 
After a summer break, when homegroups paused, our church leadership felt led to have a day of prayer and fasting 
and an evening meeting once a week for a while. We want to hear God’s leadership for the homegroups and we are 
praying for refreshing.  

 
Our youth had a good camp this summer, with young people from other cities 
joining and even the leaders, who had met during our discipleship school,  
forming a team to organize the camp. The topic was: Nehemiah – build the 
wall = your relationship with God and those around you. They even built a 
Nehemiah wall. 
 

Another blessing was the Royal Ranger Team from Senden. 
Once again they served practically (by bringing and building a 
trampoline, many boxes of men’s pants and much more, not to 
forget the industrial dishwasher that was set up by the Mam-
moths during their men’s outreach.  
It is an unbelievable help in our guest kitchen!! 
We also had several amazing Yogi bear outreaches for children 
in Felmer and Cuciulata with great cooperation. 
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Baptism 
We closed the summer with a baptism on September 1st. What a gift of God 
when young people recognize God and give Him their lives to experience 
His plans for them and be fruitful for Him. 
 
Discipleship training 
We will start our discipleship training with class 0 this year – laying  
foundations. We encouraged our disciples to bring young people that  
they are just starting to read the bible with.  
 
Prayer requests: 
 
- Our children ministry in Felmer = has decreased some. For inexplicable 
reasons some parents do not allow their children to come (they should rather 
attend the orthodox church), or children are not interested anymore. We had 
a summer break, but now we need prayers for wisdom from God, if and ho 
we should continue. If we do continue, children and coworkers need a 
new zeal to do so. 
- A new vision for our homegroups and the desire of church members to 
participate.  
- The start of our discipleship school = for God to revive those who need  
to be there. 
- I have been coughing for 4 weeks = may God take it away and heal me completely.  
- For patience and rest for Filip = he is challenged by new people and coworkers that are 
coming to help. We often need supernatural patience for him as well. Thank you for praying! 

 
Thank you for being connected with us in prayer 
and financially!!! 
 
  In His love 
   Misch and Senta with Filip 
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